FREQUNETLY ASKED QUESTIONS
 on the

COMMON PAYROLL PROVIDER - PAYCOR

Q.  Why were the priests informed via memo from the Archbishop on Holy Thursday?

A.  The timing of the memo was unfortunate, but with the timing of the meetings with MCC and the Archbishop leaving, there was no other date. It was a project that the members of the Diocesan Finance Council, which includes three priests, were aware of and were discussing over the past year.  At the March 2013 meeting the MCC board approved the common vendor

and the project roll out.  Our Archbishop and Finance Council acted quickly and decisively at their March meeting a week later.  The members of the council are well aware of the problems with payroll processing and realize this would be a great relief to the diocese and to parishes to have this done by a professional.  We will no longer have to be concerned over this administrative function that is prone to error and fraud, and can be done more effectively and efficiently through outsourcing.

Q.  Why weren’t the Pastors consulted about this project?
A.   All Bishops in the Province were aware of and directed the project to move forward over the past year.  MCC with the approval of the Bishops and with the involvement of several people across the Province including priests, were asked to research and select a common payroll vendor for the province for the following reasons:


1.  MCC benefits system is outdated and prone to errors.  

a. Manual data entry of salary information from multiple sources - produces errors and inconsistencies



b. Need to streamline entering payroll information into benefits programs to


be more efficient and integrated.

2.  Complexity of Payroll

a. Many changes/updates annually to payroll that are difficult to maintain
b. Several calls regarding fines, late charges, inaccurate reporting, no reporting 

c. Inability to offer employee benefits e.g. cafeteria plan, 403(b) due to a lack of expertise in taxation of benefits



d. New affordable care - health insurance taxed?



e. Garnishments deducted and paid incorrectly



f. Negative audit comments regarding payroll

Q. Is Big Brother" scrutinizing everything we do at the parish and taking away decisions best left to the local pastor?
A. No control is being removed from the pastor.  The pastor still makes all of the decisions on the amount of payment, and to whom.  The mechanics of the processing is the only thing being outsourced.  It is being outsourced to a professional vendor who can accomplish the task more efficiently and accurately.
· It will provide the employee with more accurate information concerning their pay and benefits.

· One person will not be tied to the responsibility of being at the parish to do payroll.  It will be done remotely and directly deposited for everyone's convenience.

· The diocesan office will be the first to transfer our payroll processing to the new vendor - Paycor.  We see this as something that does not need to be done locally.  

Q.  Is outsourcing to Paycor secure? 

A.  The security is beyond question.  Paycor has a detailed description of the security measures they have in place, and we will provide that to you.  These measures are much more secure than a parish computer or file cabinet.

D.  Will jobs be lost due to the outsourcing of payroll?  
Q.  No one should lose a job over this.  Most secretaries and bookkeepers in the diocese have told us that there is not enough time to do all that they need to do.  This will relieve them of duties for which they are not suited, and they can use their time more effectively for

the benefit of the parish.   Other bookkeepers have stated that the payroll function at the parish takes very little time and the outsourcing should not result in a loss of any jobs.  It should be noted that we have received positive feedback from bookkeepers regarding this change.

Q.  How much will this cost the parish?  
A.  MCC is picking up the cost of the transition of data and the diocese is picking up the cost to the parishes for the first year.  We feel we will save enough money on attorney and accounting fees to offset this cost.  The cost for a small parish under 5 employees for processing payroll will be less than $500 per year.  The PDS payroll program support, which many of our parishes have, costs over $280 per year.  So the net cost is approximately $220 per year. 

Q.  What other efficiencies will be gained? 
A.  The efficiency of the payroll is the first step in a multifaceted payroll and benefits update with MCC.  There are many other players in this process besides the local parish bookkeeper.  There are people at the diocesan and MCC levels that also play a large role in the payroll and benefits of our employees. The reporting for unemployment, retirement, workers' compensation and liability insurance are also part of the equation.

Q.  When will Paycor be implemented at the parish and school level?

A. A.  The Archbishop and the Diocesan Finance Council approved a completion date for implementation for all parishes and schools by 12/31/13.  The diocesan office will be the first to transition to Paycor this summer.

Q. Who are the diocesan staff persons to whom questions on the common payroll vendor roll out project should be addressed?

B. Carol Parker at ext # 105 is the person.  cparker@dioceseofmarquette.org.  Carol has been processing the payroll for the diocese for over 25 years.  Over the years she has processed payroll manually, with a variety of software packages and has had it outsourced.  She has been involved with the current project as a representative from the Diocese of Marquette and will be going to Lansing for an initial training in mid April.  Pam Erickson at ext # 135 is another resource person at the diocese. perickson@dioceseofmarquette.org.  She has also been responsible for payroll processing for several years and will also be involved in the training with Paycor in mid April.  Pam will be assisting the schools with the transition to Paycor in late summer.
